ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS



Notice is hereby given that the Houlton Water Company will receive sealed bids for the construction of the Houlton Water Company Wastewater Treatment Plant Standby Generator project located in Houlton, Maine in accordance with the Advertisement for Bids, Bid Form, Agreement, General Conditions, Supplementary Conditions, Specifications and Drawings.  

Bids will be received by the Houlton Water Company, 21 Bangor Street, Houlton, Maine, 04730, until 2:00 PM local prevailing time on September 8, 2023 at which time the bids will be publicly opened and read aloud.

The work shall consist of, but not be limited to, the construction of the 24’ x 40’ Generator building and installation of owner supplied 500 kVA generator, removal/disposal of existing generator and other incidental work.   

Electronic copies of the project documents to be used for bidding can be obtained by email request to:

Kirk Ball, PE
Acheron Engineering Services
153 Main Street 
Newport, Maine 04953
Telephone:	207-341-2590	
Email:		kball@acheronengineering.com

All questions and requests concerning this project should be made by contacting Acheron Engineering not Houlton Water Company.				

[bookmark: _Hlk123039212]This contract is expected to be funded in whole or in part by an American Rescue Plan Act Grant (ARPA) awarded by Aroostook County in the State of Maine.  Neither the County nor any of its departments, agencies, or employees is or will be a party to this contract.  The word “County” in the contract documents refers to the Aroostook County and all other involved funding agencies.

The contractor must comply with all Federal Requirements per the ARPA including submittal of pre-award certification regarding Lobbying.

The contractor must comply with Davis-Bacon (DB) and Davis-Bacon Related Acts (DBRA) as stated in the ARPA Supplementary Conditions.  All laborers and mechanics employed by the contractor and subcontractors on this project shall not be paid less than the prevailing wage rates contained in the wage determination published in the bidding documents.  Any laborers and mechanics not listed in the wage determination shall be paid at least as much as the lowest wage rate for other similar trade classifications already contained in the wage determination published in the bidding documents.

The Houlton Water Company resumes the right to accept or reject any or all bids and to waive formalities.

Bids must be placed in an envelope and sealed with the following information written on the outside: “Bid for Houlton Water Company 2023 Wastewater Treatment Plant Standby Generator Project.”

A pre-bid meeting will be held on August 31, 2023 at 10:00 AM at the Houlton Water Company Wastewater Treatment Plant, 135 Access Road, Houlton, Maine. All interested contractors are required to attend.  

